
COACHING SERIES: WHERE TO FROM HERE

The Take Away –
“the ignition sequence – 
ready, steady go”. 
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•	 One	 of	 the	 key	movements	 in	 the	 golf	
swing,	in	fact	it	is	the	first	of	the	swing’s	
moving	 parts,	 is	 the	 take-away.	 This	
critical	 movement	 in	 your	 golf	 swing	
needs	 to	 be	 just	 as	mouth	watering	 as	
your	 regular	 favourite	 fast	 food,	 but	
for	 very	 different	 reasons!	 The	 triangle	

formed	by	the	arms	hands	and	shoulders	
at	 address,	when	 you	 have	 gripped	 the	
club,	needs	to	be	moved	away	from	the	
back	of	the	ball	in	‘one	piece’.	

•	 This	movement	should	be	smooth	with	a	
progressive	cocking	of	 the	wrists	as	you	
start	to	turn	into	the	backswing.

•	 As	you	turn	your	back	away	from	the	ball	
the	take–away	movement	will	be	driven	
by	 the	 arms	 hands	 and	 shoulders	 with	
the	 feeling	that	 they	are	moving	as	one	
unit	 in	 combination	 with	 a	 turn	 of	 the	
trunk	of	the	body.

•	 The	overall	feeling	should	one	of	a	flowing	
and	 smooooooooooooth	 movement	 –	
no	jerky	flicking	of	the	wrists,	or	picking	
up	the	club-head	with	the	hands.

•	 As	the	club,	hands	and	arms	move	away	
from	the	ball,	the	club	face	will	feel	as	if	
it	is	opening	up	i.e.	an	observer	standing	
opposite	 you	 will	 be	 able	 to	 see	 just	
about	the	whole	of	the	back	of	the	top	
hand	 on	 the	 grip	 and	 the	 full	 clubface	
by	the	time	your	arms	reach	about	hip	
height.	 At	 this	 point	 in	 the	 backswing	
the	 observer	 will	 also	 be	 able	 to	 see	
that	the	toe	of	the	club	will	be	pointing	
almost	straight	up	into	the	air.

•	 One	of	fundamental	requirements	in	the	
modern	game	is	to	generate	width	of	arc	
and	big	turn	of	the	shoulders.	A	correct	
take-away	sequence	will	help	to	achieve	
this	AND, as the	‘ignition’ for	the	whole	
swing,	 if	 it	 is	kept	smooth	 it	will	set	up	

a	good	balanced	tempo	for	the	rest	of	
the	entire	swing.

•	 The	feeling	of	a	complete	movement	of	
the	shoulders	hands,	arms	and	the	big	
muscles	 of	 the	 trunk	 of	 the	 body	 will	
have	 the	 added	 benefit	 of	 helping	 to	
prevent	a	quick	pick	up	with	the	hands	
and	wrists.	

•	 Overuse	 of	 the	 hands	 and	 wrists	 will	
encourage	 a	 jerky	 ‘quick’	 swing	 and	
a	 narrow	 arc,	 as	 if	 you	 let	 them	 the	
hands	and	arms	will	 tend	 to	 take	over	
the	 backswing	 movements	 which	 will	
inhibit	your	ability	to	make	a	good	full	
shoulder	turn.

A smooth tempo is desirable in most sports 
and in the golf swing the ideal overall swing 
tempo can be set right from the start as you 
take the club-head away from the ball.
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